Lindsay Darden

From: mityt@1791.com

Sent: Sunday, May 17, 2020 6:58 PM
To: ‘David Hluska'

Cc: Lindsay Darden

Subject: RE: Special Use for Equine Rescue

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the El Paso County technology network. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Please call IT Customer Support at 520-6355 if you are unsure
of the integrity of this message.

Ms Darden,

thank you for acting on my concerns. | know it was short notice as | goofed up on your email contact address.

| am confident that Elite Equine has taken all necessary steps in developing their facility.

Please take my acceptance of the detail in Elite Equine’s answers to my questions and my acceptance of their proposal.

| do not have any additional concerns that would fall in the way of the approval of the proposed Equine Rescue services.
Hello Dave,

Dave it was good meeting you.

Thank you for answering my questions. You show that your facility is well thought out and you have taken all necessary
steps to ensure the well being of animals in your care.

| am satisfied with your answers and | do not have any additional concerns.

| would very much like to visit your facility at some point in the future when time is available for both of us.
Thanks again for talking with me.

V/R

Tom Mitchell

15140 Sun Hills Dr.
Colorado Springs, CO.
80921

From: David Hluska <david.hluska@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 17, 2020 12:05 AM

To: mityt@1791.com

Cc: Lindsay Darden <lindsaydarden@elpasoco.com>
Subject: Special Use for Equine Rescue



Tom - Nice meeting you today. | wanted to provide you the answers to the questions you submitted to the Lindsay. I've
attached them and am providing a link to our rescue's website, eliteequinerescue.com

As we discussed, we'd love to have you over to give you a tour and discuss any questions you might still have. Please
feel free to stop by or give me a call. My cell is 808-291-5328.

Thanks for your interest and your support.

R/ Dave



